BAMTA Board Minutes

August 22, 2014

Attendance:  Meredith Mihm, Carol Wickham-Revier, Martha Thompson, Michele Wooten, Toby Tennenbaum, 
                    Absent:  Lacey Wheeler, Norma Schattke 



Guests:  Lois Abbuhl, Mitzi Babb
Meeting called to order:  10:00 a.m.
Minutes from 5-7-14 not presented
Bylaw Compliance with new National rules:  

· Action:  Toby Tennenbaum will send a copy of BAMTA by-laws to MTNA for compliance approval regarding regulation of teacher competition clause.  The deadline for this action is December, 2014.
Programs for 2014/2015 - Meredith Mihm presented several ideas for programs this year: 

· September program - Alejandro Cremaschi - i-pad use in the studio.
· October program - Dr. David Korevaar - Tyranny of the Chord or It's Okay to Roll Chords.
· January program - Round table discussion on studio policies
· February program - Class piano with multiple students 
· Other suggestions to fill the year were 1. Dyslexia and Reading Music  2. Bob Dusek presenting Seeing Your Student Through the Judges Eyes.
Minutes of past meetings - a request was made to create a notebook of past meeting minutes.  Decision:  Secretary will send both Board and General Minutes to our webmaster, Edmond Johnsen, to be posted and stored on the website  8-22-14 #1.
Membership Directory: A reminder to the general membership to remit dues to be included in both state and local directories will be distributed. 
· Action:  Lois Abbuhl will draft a dues reminder letter to be distributed to general membership.  Lacey Wheeler will distribute the letter.
· Action:  Lois Abbuhl will contact Lacey Wheeler for BAMTA membership list.  Lois and Lacey will review the membership list before the final printing.
BAMTA Newsletter:  The newsletter editor is Lacey Wheeler.  The deadline for all newsletter items is the last Friday of each month.
· Action:  Toby Tennenbaum will contact Lacey to request she send a reminder each month to the general membership for newsletter items before the deadline.
Financial Report:  We discussed two items - the budget and our tax exemption status.
· Action:  Martha Thompson will create a budget proposal for board approval at our September meeting.

· Concerns were raised that our balance in both checking and savings accounts is too high for non-profit status.  Discussion centered on areas where we could channel and spend the excess money.  Decision:  Discussion was tabled for our next meeting in September.  Areas to be considered for channeling money are:  1.  Scholarship funds  2.  Payment to MPF chairs  3.  Payment to technicians who assist at festival events  4.  Website work.  Other considerations may be presented at our next meeting   8-22-14 #2.  
· Tax Exempt Status:  Treasurer continues to work on reinstating our federal tax exempt status.  Decision:  We will pay an accountant to assist us with reinstating our tax exempt status.  8-22-14 #3.
Refreshments:  President was reminded to include a verbal thank you to the members who provide refreshments each month and to the organizer, Nancy Sundal.

BAMTA Event Packet Forms:  Will be placed on the website.  Action:  Mitzi Babb will send the items to Edmond Johnsen to be placed on the website.

Pass-along Item:  Mitzi Babb received an email with information about an upcoming seminar for High School students interested in majoring in music.  Action:  Mitzi Babb will send this information through the google pass-along.
Meeting ended at 11:50 a.m
